13.

HILLARY COMMISSION — COMMUNITY SPORT FUND

Officer responsible Author
Senior Recreation Adviser Brenda Jay, 941-5409

The purpose of this report is to advise the Board of the proposed use of the remaining funds in the
Shirley/Papanui Community Sport Fund.

BACKGROUND

Sport and Recreation New Zealand (SPARC) is the body that has taken over from the Hillary
Commission and have advised the Council that they will no longer be contributing resources to the
Hillary Commission Community Sport Fund. The Shirley/Papanui Community Board Funding
committee still have funds remaining and Council has recommended that this Funding Committee do
a second round, as the monies will have to be dispersed by 31 December 2002.

Shirley/Papanui Ward has $38,456.912 remaining in the Hillary Commission Community Sport
Development Fund. To make this fair and equitable | would like to recommend the following:

1. Shirley/Papanui do a second round of funding.

2. Use existing guidelines and current application forms.

3. Groups that received funding in the first round, would be eligible only if the application is for a
completely different priority/project and that it would be an addition to their first application.

TIMELINE

9 September
Applications are sent out to Community Groups in the Shirley/Papanui ward.

7 October
Application Closing Date.

7 — 18 October
CRA to review applications and make recommendations.

21 October — 1 November
Funding Committee to review applications and make recommendations.

7 November
Funding Committee Meeting.

15 November
Applications are returned to Civic Offices for finalisation and processing.

Staff
Recommendation: That the information be received.

Chairperson’s
Recommendation: That the officers recommendation be adopted and that the Funding
Committee be notified of the change in dates.



Please Note
To be reported to the Council's monthly meeting - decision yet to be made


